5. (Expiration of State 013 and Gas Lease 86 (303-21), Estate of Catherine Bell
Cheney, et al, Elwood Oil Field, Santa Barbara County) The Commission was informed
that on September 28, 1919, in accordance with the terms and conditions of State
Oil and Gas Lease No. 88 (303-21) issiad September 30, 1929, for an initial term
of twenty years, and in the absence of an application from the lessee for renewal
of said lease, the State of California, through the Division of State Linds, did
elect the option of compliance by the lessee with Section 2 (n) of the lease. This
election requires the lessee to remove all derricks, buildings, machinery, fixtures
and such other things as may have been put thereon by the lesses, at no expense
the State, The notice to the lesses requiring the restoration of the premises
was made pursuant to the individual concurrence of the State Lands Commission.

Upon motion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted confirming
the action taken by the State Lands Division on September 28, 1929, in the issuance
to the Estate of Catherine Bell Cheney, et al., lessee under State Oil and Gas
Lease No. 88 (303-21) Elwood Oil Field, of notice that the lessee comply with
Section 2 (n) of said lease and remove all derricks, buildings, machinery, ifixtures
and such other things as may have been put thereon by the lessee, at no expense to
the State.

6. ( Extension of Oil and Gas Leaze 89 (303-21), Bankline Oil Company - Elwood
Field, Santa Barbara County - W.0. 572 - P.R.C. 121) The Commission was informed
that application has been received from the Bankline Oil Company, lesses under
State Oil and Gas Lease 89, in the Elwood Oil Field, Santa Barbara County, for
renewal and extension of said lease for an additional period of ten years under
such terms and conditions as the State may determine. It was proposed that the
extension be issued in the form of a modification of the standard Public Resources
Code lease approved by the Commission on September 15, 1919, for Lease 92. The
proposed extension is to provide for a performance bond in the amount of $65,000.

and the following addition to Section 13 (a), "Provided that if said option last

mentioned is at any time to be exercised by the State it shall give sixty days
written notice to the lessas of its intention to amercise said option." The extan

sion of leaac has been reviewed as to form by the Office of the Attorney General.
Upon rotion duly made and unanimously carried, a resolution was adopted authorising
the Executive Officer to execute and issus to the Bankline Oil Company, a ten year

extension of State Oil and Gas Lease 89, Placed Field, Santa Barbara County, in the
approved form with royalty rate to be 12 1/2% and lesses to file performance bond
in the amount of $65,000; and be subject to notice to the Department of Interior
and the provisions, if any, of the stipulation entered into between the Attorney
General of the United States and the Attorney General of California, dated July 26,
1947, as extended in 1948 and 1949.

7. (Extension of Oil and Gas Lease 90 (303-21), Honolulu Oil Corporation - Elwood
Oil Field, Santa Barbara County - W.0. 583, P.R.C. 122) The Commission was informed
that an application has been received from the Honolulu Oil Corporation for renewal

and extension of Oil and Gas Lease No. 90, Elwood Oil Field for an additional
period of ten years under such reasonable terms and conditions as the State may

determine at the time of renewal. It was proposed thist the extension of Lease 90

be issued in the form of a modification of the standard Public Resources Code lease
approved by the Commission on September 15, 1919 for Lease 92. The proposed form

of extension to provide for a performance bond of $60,000. The extension of lease
has been reviewed as to form by the Office of the Attorney General,
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